
WEST GROVE BOROUGH COUNCIL 
 

December 5, 2017 
________________________________________________________________________ 

 
The Regular Meeting of the West Grove Borough Council was held on 

Wednesday, December 5, 2017, in the West Grove Borough Municipal Building.  The 
President, Mr. Johnson, called the meeting to order at 7:30 p.m. 
 
ROLL CALL: Mr. Mark Johnson, President 
   Mr. David Prosser, Vice President 
   Mr. Christopher Freese 
   Mr. Brinis Miller 
   Mr. Michael Ranieri  
   Mr. Clyde Jacobs 
   Mayor Stephen Black 

Mr. Gregory McCummings, Secretary 
 
MINUTES: 
November 1, 2017:  Mr. Prosser moved and Mr. Miller seconded to approve the minutes 
of the November 1, 2017 Borough Council Meeting. 
       Motion Passed  
 
 
FINANCIAL REPORT: 
Mr. Freese moved and Mr. Miller seconded to approve the November Financial Report. 
        

Motion Passed 
 
TRANSFERS: 
Mr. Prosser moved and Mr. Freese seconded to approve the December Transfers. 

     Motion Passed 
 
BILLS: 
Mr. Prosser moved and Mr. Miller seconded to approve the November bills.    
       Motion Passed  
 
VISITORS: 
                                                                                                                                                                                
FINANCE: 

• 2018 Budget was presented for final adoption 
 
Mr. Prosser motioned and Mr. Miller seconded to approve the 2018 General Fund 
Budget 

Motion Passed 
 



Mr. Prosser motioned and Mr. Miller seconded to approve the 2018 Water Fund 
Budget 

Motion Passed 
 
Mr. Prosser motioned and Mr. Freese seconded to approve the 2018 Sewer Fund 
Budget 

Motion Passed 
 
Mr. Prosser motioned and Mr. Freese seconded to approve the 2018 Street 
Lighting Budget 

Motion Passed 
 
Mr. Prosser motioned and Mr. Freese seconded to approve budget resolution 
2017-06 establishing the budget for 2018. 

Motion Passed 
 
Mr. Prosser motioned and Mr. Miller seconded to adopt ordinance 2017-01 
establishing the tax rate for 2018. 

Motion Passed 
 

 
• Resolution 2017-05 was presented by Manager McCummings for discussion.  The 

resolution prohibits the establishment of a Category 4 casino within Borough 
limits. 
 
Mr. Prosser motioned and Mr. Miller seconded to approve resolution 2017-05 
prohibiting the establishment of a Category 4 casino within Borough limits. 
 

• July 4, 2018 falls on our regularly scheduled meeting day of Wednesday.  Council 
agreed to move the July meeting to Monday July 2, 2018. 

 
PUBLIC WORKS: 
 
PUBLIC SAFETY: 
         
UNFINISHED BUSINESS 
 
NEW BUSINESS 

• President Johnson recognized Mr. Turkington for his 32 years serving on Borough 
Council, 25 of those years serving as Council President. 

 
CORRESPONDENCE: 

 
UPCOMING EVENTS: 

• Thursday 12/7/17 – Christmas Tree Lighting  
• Friday 12/8/17 – Holiday luncheon at Twelves @ 1:30PM 
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